IN-Newsletter


[image: image1.png]



Vol. 30, No. 52

December 27, 2007  --  Covers the period December 16-22.

Upcoming Meetings and Events

Administration &Finance Committee

January 17 in Houston, TX

Programs & Services Committee

January 17 in Houston, TX

Annual Board Meeting

January 18-19, 2008 in Houston, TX

Media & PR

Reported by Allen Pitts, W1AGP

The holidays may be upon us, but positive PR for ARRL and Amateur Radio continues as more radio stations picked up on the audio PSAs and recent storms activated ARES and Skywarn in parts of the country.  


Allen completed the highest level of PIO training at the national DHS / FEMA site in Maryland and made many personal contacts there.  Among them was the media manager who will be placing the Hello, Katrina and PSA videos on their TV stations where they will be seen by future students and leaders.  He also secured his promise to actively work out protocols allowing Allen (or his designate which might be from the PR committee) access to any FEMA Joint Information Center if ARES is involved in an event in the future.  This access could have major positive consequences if done rightly.  Allen acquired reams of excellent materials which can be used in CONTACT! over the next year.  


The PRC monthly phone meet included Katie Breen and plans are being developed to encourage groups and clubs to have a "package deal" including licensing classes, testing, a reception party at a club meeting and initial Elmering in 2008.  This will not only increase licensing, but also the percentage of active hams.


John Kanzius will be on 60 Minutes and will be promoting Amateur Radio as the background knowledge to his inventions.  We will announce the airing date when known.

Regulatory Information

Reported by Dan Henderson, N1ND

No news on the PAVE PAWS front during the week.  The DLAC reflector has been tested and is ready to go once the DLAC contact information is received from the various directors.  A member was helped finding the specifics on Part 15 devices as it pertains to his importing of items that may be operating on the 70cm band.  A request from a non-member seeking ARRL legal assistance in an upcoming FCC license revocation matter was answered.  In conjunction with that, we have had several inquiries in the past few months regarding can convicted felons hold an amateur radio license.  The correct answer is that nothing in Part 97 prohibits them from doing so.  However, the FCC does have precedent for not issuing or revocation of licenses from individuals based on character issues, including felony convictions.  When the receive reports of such the FCC makes a determination on pursuing the action on a case-by-case basis, based on the facts surrounding the situation.

At the request of EmCom Manager Dennis Dura, I initiated a brief conference call which included Dennis, Steve Ewald, and General Counsel Chris Imlay regarding the situation involving the Southern Idaho Amateur Radio Emergency Services.  (MVP Manager NN!N was not available for this call).  Issues have been raised by the Idaho SM and Dennis related to fundraising of this group and their apparent non-participation in the state ARES structure.  Counsel shares some of the concerns and will be contacting the group’s leadership for specific information.

At the request of the ARRL’s VEC QPC member, I spent as much time as possible verifying/auditing FCC rules citations for the upcoming Extra Class Question Pool.  It is due for release shortly.  Finally, several routine queries were received (changing trustees of club calls, problems with early renewals of licenses, and the usual travel queries) as well as continued training items with the Contest Branch.  Note:  There will not be a weekly report for the week ending December 28 or January 4 as I will be gone on vacation both of those weeks.

Production/Editorial

Reported by Joel Kleinman, N1BKE
The February issue of QST has been released to the printer. 

Joel Hallas has submitted the final chapter of his new book, Basic Antennas, a sequel to his 2005 book, Basic Radio. The manuscript is undergoing final editing by Dean Straw before it moves into production.

Khrystyne Keane wrote and distributed The ARRL Letter, Vol 26, No 50, for December 21, 2007. It went out to 65,626 subscribers.

Sales and Marketing
Reported by Bob Inderbitzen, NQ1R

Membership Update

We’re enjoying returns from the recent membership mailings (60,000 pieces). In just these first couple of weeks, these mailings have returned over 500 membership applications.

Product Sales Update

· A follow-up of the 4-page “new books” solicitation was mailed on December 18.

· The winter 2008 edition Publications Catalog has arrived at the warehouse, and a mailing is in-the-works.

· A TravelPlus CD-ROM solicitation was mailed on December 14.  This special upgrade offer was sent to 5,000 previous customers who have not yet purchased the 2007/2008 edition.

· An email solicitation was sent on Friday, Dec. 14--featuring a handful of popular books and new editions.

The Warehouse crew fulfilled 1,100 packages for publication and product orders, shipped 800 free book membership premiums (now caught-up), and QST mailing supplements for December (1) and January (4) issues.

MFJ has delivered enough of the 40-meter Cub transceiver kits to catch-up with the backorders we’d accumulated throughout the past 2 months.  We’re happy these orders could be fulfilled in time for the end-of-year holiday.

Following the recent email survey about the Repeater Directory, we’re collaborating with Steve Ford and Jon Bloom to help introduce a few improvements and enhancements into the next edition.

The Development Department sponsored copies of the previous edition ARRL Handbook (overstocked 2007 editions) to be sent to participants in the ARRL Education & Technology Program.  Accompanying the “gift” was a letter from Mary Hobart, thanking these educators for their energy and hard work—and for all they do to help promote Amateur Radio.

Bob has been in contact with members of the Dayton Hamvention Committee—planning our participation for 2008.  Our exhibit will again occupy a large area of the Ballarena exhibit hall.  The new Hamvention General Chairman is Carl Rose, K8CPR.  The new Inside Exhibits Chair is Chuck Gelm, NC8Q—an ARRL Life Member.

Membership & Volunteer Programs

Field Organization/Public Service Team

Reported by Steve Ewald, WV1X
Chuck Skolaut researched information on a number of Automated Maritime Telecommunications System (AMTS) stations for an interested party.  Official Observers in New England are trying to track down interference on 75 and 160 meters while others are alert to some jamming to a DX station on 20 meters.  

In reference to an earlier report that fishermen were heard using a frequency near 5371.5 kHz  (Channel 4 on the 60 meters), this problem has apparently been resolved after documentation about the intruding signals was provided to the FCC.  Chuck also handled inquiries about trader nets and the various types of listings, linking repeaters, use of Echolink, identification, and operating in foreign countries.

Leona Adams and Steve Ewald continued to prepare for the San Diego Section Manager election.  Ballots and candidate statements were at the local printer at the end of the week (December 21).

The Section Manager and Section Emergency Coordinator of Northern Florida gathered after-action reports and forwarded them to   HQ. Duval County (Florida) ARES was activated on December 19 to provide communication support for citizen evacuation of an area after a laboratory in Jacksonville exploded.  ARES worked closely with the Jacksonville Fire and Rescue Department and the Red Cross during this event. 

Sincerely Compiled by,

Lisa Kustosik, KA1UFZ

Assistant to the CEO

Staff Absentee List

All Staff
12/31-1/1
Holiday

Kathy Allison

1/14

Vacation

Steve Ford

12/22-1/2
Vacation

Joel Hallas

12/26-12/28
Vacation

Dan Henderson

12/20-1/7
Vacation

Amy Hurtado

12/26-12/28
Vacation

Gail Iannone

12/19-1/4
Vacation

Bob Inderbitzen

12/26-12/28
Vacation

Lisa Kustosik

12/26-12/28
Vacation

Bill Moore

12/26-12/28
Vacation

Dave Patton

12/26-12/28
Vacation

Perry Williams

2/6-8

cataract surgery
_991226656.doc
[image: image1.png]






